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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Lower Island Soccer Association (LISA)

6:30 p.m. on 19 May 2009

Esquimalt Recreation Centre, Victoria, B.C.

Attending as the Board:

Tim Satterford
Chair
John Charlton


Secretary


Bob Nex
Vice-President
Tiberio de Frias


Vice-President
Maureen Mitchell-Starkey       Treasurer
Terry Hughes


Director
Dan Perrin
Director
Attending from Clubs:

Bays
Karen Adams (Pres), Will Lloyd, Mark Parsons, Dale Sparrow, Mark Zacharias

Cordova Bay
Drew Smythe (Pres)

Cowichan
Bill Keserich (Pres)

Gordon Head
Murray Smith (Pres), Tony Melendez-Duke

Gorge
Terry Marra, Brian Williams

Juan de Fuca
Glen Davis (Pres)

Lakehill
Derek Paul (Pres), Robert Kobenter, Stu Hackett, Darla Fryer, Brett Fryer, Evan Fryer

Peninsula
Dave Erb (Pres), Bob Hope

Prospect Lake
Adriano Sumberac (Pres), Flemming Anderson

Sooke
 Robin Saxl (Pres)

Regrets:

Salt Spring

Special Guests:

Sharon Marejka
LISA Executive Director

Andrew Latham
LISA Head Coach 

Recording Secretary:
Tracey Cottrell

1. PRESENTATION OF CREDENTIALS:

Credentials were presented and declared to be in order.

2. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL:


The meeting was called to order at 18:40 hrs.  All Clubs, with the exception of Salt Spring, were represented.   

3. INTRODUCTION OF BOARD AND GUESTS:

Introduced were Board members, LISA Executive Director, LISA Head Coach and LISA Board Administrative Assistant.  

4. APPROVAL OF AGENDA:

	Motion:  I move we adopt the Agenda as circulated by Juan de Fuca 2nd Bays                                                 Carried


5. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF THE MAY 20, 2008 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING:

	Motion:  I move we approve the Minutes of the May 20, 2008 Annual General Meeting  

                by Juan de Fuca  2nd Cowichan                                                                                                             Carried


Action Items:

None.

6. BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES:

None.
7. CALL FOR QUESTIONS ON REPORTS:

Treasurer’s Report

Interim Treasurer Maureen Mitchell-Starkey provided various reports relating to both the financials of the 2008 -2009 season and the proposed budget for the 2009-2010 season.  Questions asked and answered.

Referee Development

The report is as submitted by Director de Frias.  

Head Scheduler

The report is as submitted.  A sincere “thank you” was once again extended to Head Scheduler, Brian Davis, for providing these extensive statistics.

Registration

The report is as submitted.

Discipline Committee

The report is as submitted.  The Discipline Committee consists of four senior league members and is administered by the District Administrator, Lori Marshall. 

Head Coach

Head Coach, Andrew Latham, thanked clubs for their co-operation this season, which was his first at LISA.  He reported that a main focus is to work with clubs in the education and retention of quality coaches.  It was recognized that clubs would like to see a five-year plan from for the LISA Technical Department.

	Motion:  I move we adopt the reports as provided, with the exception of the Treasurer’s Report (which will be

               voted on separately)  by Juan de Fuca  2nd  Bays                                                                                   Carried


8. BUDGET

Interim Treasurer, Maureen Mitchell-Starkey, presented the budget.  Discussion ensued.

	Motion:  I move that the budget be accepted as presented

               by   Gordon Head   2nd Sooke                                                                                                                Carried


9.  AWARDS:

Club Awards:


Prospect Lake was presented with a plaque in appreciation for hosting the U11 Super 8 Jamboree;

Sooke was presented with a plaque in appreciation for hosting the U12 Full Field Tournament;

Gordon Head was presented with a plaque in appreciation for hosting the Fall Mini Classic Jamboree;

Sooke was presented with a plaque in appreciation for hosting the LISA District Cup.

Coach of the Year:  Nik Zapantis, Gordon Head

Executive of the Year:  Brian Royer-Collard
Young Referee of the Year:  Evan Fryer, Lakehill

President’s Award of Excellence:  Malcolm Legg, Salt Spring
10. ELECTION OF OFFICERS:

The “Nominations Report” was presented at the beginning of the meeting.  The CVSA President, Bill Keserich was asked to conduct the elections.  

Nominations from the floor were called for LHSA nominated Stu Hackett, who accepted the nomination.

Further nominations from the floor were called for three times, no additional nominations were forthcoming.  

	Motion:  I move to accept the nominations as outlined in the Nominations Report, which now includes

               Stu Hackett    by Juan de Fuca  2nd Lakehill                                                                                          Carried 


11. NEW BUSINESS

Cowichan

Thanked Karen Adams for her stewardship as Bays President this past season.  It is unfortunate that Ms. Adams is stepping down.

Lakehill

Requested that Article 11 of the LISA Constitution & Bylaws be invoked for three members in good standing to review the financials.  Cordova Bay, Lakehill and one other will arrange.

Gordon Head

Gordon Head and Cordova Bay Boards have agreed to the terms of amalgamation.  Both will be putting the matter before their members at their respective Annual General Meetings.

12. ADJOURNMENT:

	Motion:  I move that we adjourn this meeting at 20:12 hrs  by Juan de Fuca  2nd Sooke                                   Carried


LISA Annual General Meeting
1
19 May 2009


[image: image1.jpg]